
East Calder and District Community Council 

 

 

 

21st November 2015 

Response to West Lothian Local Development Plan (LDP) – Proposed Plan 

Please find below a response to the consultation on the above on behalf of East Calder and 

District Community Council. 

Infrastructure and Travel 

The land allocated for potential development across West Lothian will if built upon result in a 

significant increase in the population to the area with commensurate increase in commuters and 

general movement of people across the region.  While the LDP recognises this in principle the 

proposed measures lack detail and substance in addressing the issues of WL as a whole as well 

as East Calder and surrounding areas. 

 A71 Corridor 

East Calder is already experiencing the impact of increased traffic from the Seven Well 

and Calderwood development using the A71 at peak times of the day which when added 

to the volume of traffic on the stretch of the A71 from Lizzie Brice to Wilkieston is causing 

considerable congestion.  This congestion then breaks up to re-bunch again with 

additional congestion at the Hermiston and Newbridge round about.  As a result of this 

this more and more traffic is using Clifton Hall Road as a ‘rat run’ to avoid joining 

congestion going into Edinburgh or as a short cut to Newbridge.  This is what we are 

experience now on a daily basis and while the left hand turn at Wilkieston and re phasing 

of traffic lights has been held up as a panacea to improve the situation current evidence 

suggests this is not the case.  Mainly because the left hand turn will only hold about 3 

cars which can’t access it until about 50m from the junction.  Also large vehicles have to 

straddle both lane to get around the corner.  The proposed Wilkieston ‘by pass’ as part of 

ongoing planning permission will help the congestion at Wilkieston and just push it to 

Newbridge where the current situation will just be exacerbated. 

A more comprehensive management of the A71 corridor is essential if it is to be able to 

manage along with complementary public transport along the lines of the following: 

• Improved rail service to Kirknewton train station – while the increase in parking 

spaces planned is welcome without a better service and improved rolling stock 

the station is likely to be underused 

• More car park spaces at Uphall Station – this station is currently beyond capacity 

and needs to be addressed 

• Closing Clifton Hall Road to through traffic 

• Improved bus service – more regular and reliable bus service  

• Resurfacing of and street lights on A71 at Edinburgh end. The surface from 

Dalmahoy onwards is awful and the lack of lights make this section of the road 

unsafe at night for cars and deadly for cyclists. 

• Cycle lane/footpath along the A71 from East Calder to Hermiston 

 

Housing Type to Support Changing Population 

 Section 5.76 of the LDP details the following: 






